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Compatriots, 

Since being given the honor of serving as 
your state society president, I have           
witnessed firsthand and heard many         
accounts of the wonderful messages about 
patriotism that your activities have conveyed 
to Louisiana’s citizens.  The grave markings 
that have taken place were all done with  
dignity and respect and greatly appreciated 
by the descendants of the honored patriots.  I have received 
many wonderful compliments from the public about the grave 
markings. 

I was also honored with bringing greetings on your behalf during 
the Avenue of Flags event in Lake Charles.  This event was one  
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See information regarding Winter Board meeting,             

page 3                            

Merry Christmas 2023 



of the greatest patriotic displays of honoring our veterans that I 
have ever witnessed.  For those of you who have not yet visited 
the event, I encourage you to do so. 

I am also proud of your efforts in issuing awards and medals to 
law enforcement, first responders, and other outstanding         
citizens, along with medals awarded to our fellow compatriots for 
exceptional service to the SAR.   

I served as a delegate to the 2023 congress and witnessed the 
presentation given by our youth orations contest.  Our contestant 
competed as one of the top six entrants and “knocked it out of 
the park” with her presentation.  

I have been given the opportunity to bring greetings on your    
behalf to a couple of DAR sponsored events.  These women are 
honorable and patriotic and are wonderful role models for our 
younger generations of women. 

When speaking in public, I continually reinforce the fact that we 
must educate our younger generations about the American 
Revolution and the specific roles that our ancestors played.  It    
is my belief that these lessons are being lost and that it is up to 
organizations such as ours to encourage their resurgence. 

Again, thank you for the honor of serving as your president. 

Best regards, 

Randall 
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Compatriots, 

Our January 13, 2024, winter meeting will be held at the Quality Inn in 
Morgan City at 9 a.m..  The address is 520 Roderick Street, Morgan City. 
Phone number is 985-385-2200.  The meeting is being hosted by the 
Atchafalaya Chapter. 

The meeting registration fee is $25.  Please mail your check made pay-
able to "Atchafalaya Chapter, SAR" to Barry Aucoin, 137 Jolimar Street, 
Napoleonville, La 70390. 

We do have a meeting room available for the Ladies Auxiliary.  Auxiliary 
members are not required to pay a registration fee. 

We have been given the following room rates for those of you wishing to 
stay overnight. 

 
 
 
 
With Breakfast Rate:  
 
 
 
 
 

Without Breakfast Rate:  
 
For those of you with questions, please call me at 985-852-9470. 

Best regards, 

 

Randall 

 

 

 

3 

ROOM TYPE SINGLE OCCUPANCY DOUBLE OCCUPANCY 

King or Queen $75.00 $85.00 

Double $75.00 $85.00 

ROOM TYPE SINGLE OCCUPANCY DOUBLE OCCUPANCY 

King or Queen $69.99 $69.99 

Double $69.99 $69.99 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Fall Board Meeting                               

Bossier City , LA                                         

September 9, 2023                                                        

4 

Members gathered at H Latin Restaurant in Haughton on Friday night prior to the    

Saturday Board Meeting.  Seated L-R:  Freida Hamilton, Fred Hamilton (James Huey 

Chapter), Fred Olive (Librarian General from Alabama), Liane Blanchard, T.J.     

Blanchard (Atchafalaya  Chapter), Andre Blanchard (Atchafalaya Chapter), Cameron 

LeJeune (Oliver Pollock Chapter), Bill LeJeune (Oliver Pollock Chapter) Ed Chapman  

(Attakapas Chapter), Jerry Madden (Galvez Chapter), Cindy Madden, Russ Godwin 

(Oliver Pollock), Mike Deeter (Galvez Chapter), and Rhonda Godwin 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Fall Board Meeting  Highlights                              

Bossier City , LA                                         

September 9, 2023                                                        
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State President Randall Domingue 

presents Ed Chapman (Attakapas 

Chapter) with the Silver Roger 

Sherman Medal in recognition for  

outstanding service to the Society 

State Presidents Randall 

Domingue presets Fred Hamilton 

(James Huey Chapter) with the 

Silver Roger Sherman medal in 

recognition for outstanding       

service to the Society 



 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Fall Board Meeting                               

Bossier City , LA                                         

September 9, 2023                                                        
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Dr. James Morock, Sr. (Enemund Meullion 

Chapter) receives recognition from State  

President Randall Domingue for 40 years of 

distinguished service to LASSAR.  He was 

also present with the Liberty Medal for his work 

in sponsoring new members join the Sons of 

the American Revolution 

State Registrar Mike Deeter (Galvez 

Chapter) receives the Liberty Medal 

from State President Randall 

Domingue for his work in sponsoring 

the application of new members for 

the Sons of the American Revolution. 

Other awards presented were the 

Bronze Liberty Medal to Jeffrey 

Nolen and the Silver Liberty Medal 

to Clifford Normand. 



 

Atchafalaya  Chapter, LASSAR                                              

Thibodaux, LA 
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The SAR’s Atchafalaya chapter heard a                    

presentation from retired Naval Officer, John            

Francois, about the Galvez expedition during the 

American Revolution. Compatriot Francois is a 

published author with many works about the  

founding of the U.S.A. His writings are priceless 

and an excellent resource for children and                            

grandchildren.  



 

Atchafalaya  Chapter, LASSAR                                              

Thibodaux, LA 
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. The chapter awarded the Nathan Knox 
medal to Eugene Blanchard and Dr. Andre 
Blanchard for their numerous contributions 
to the recognition of America’s founding. 
Mrs. Violet Blanchard was also recognized 
for her work on the restoration of the 
Valenzuela de Lafourche marker. 

Atchafalaya chapter currently stands with 17 
members including our first Junior           
member.  The chapter has a couple of        
potential new members whose applications 
are in process. 

The chapter is currently working on a project 
to restore the Valenzuela de Lafourche     
highway marker in Belle Rose.  The marker 
was damaged after being struck by a vehicle. 

The chapter began the dues collection     
process in October and is currently working  
to recruit new members.  



Attakapas Chapter, LASSAR                                           

Lafayette, LA 
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Attakapas Chapter presented the SAR Bronze Good Citizen Award to Cadet Riley 

Zolbe.  Top Row L-R:  Macie Zoble (mother), Cadet Riley Zoble,  Damon Zoble 

(father), Bottom Row L-R:  Compatriot Hiram Clement, Chapter President Ed       

Chapman, Compatriot Mike Godwin. 

 Saturday, December 9, 2023, three 
LASSAR Attakapas Chapter  
Compatriots participated in an annual 
awards dinner at the Lafayette  
Petroleum Club.  This formal awards 
presentation was attended by close to 
200 parents, cadets, USAF active duty 
personnel and United States  
Congressman, Louisiana  
Representative Clay Higgins.  The  
impressive event was hosted by the 
Louisiana Composite Squadron 
SWRLA014, Civil Air Patrol (CAP).  It 
was a very impressive event and quite 
important because it garners positive 
attention to the Civil Air Patrol and the 
excellent patriotic work it does with our 
nation's youth. 
 
L-to-R - Chapter President Ed  
Chapman, US House Representative 
Clay Higgins, Compatriots Mike 
Godwin and Hiram Clement 



ATTAKAPAS CHAPTER 

   LOUISIANA SOCIETY 

SONS OF THE AMERICAN REVOLUTION 

Report to the LASSAR Executive Committee 

 

MEMBERSHIP:  This year we sadly lost six deceased members (Compatriots Gerald 
Legé, F. Marque De La Houssaye, Lawrence Guilbeau, Hugh Grimes, Howard Der-
ouen and B. I. Moody), but kept pace with nine new inductees and 3 previously 
dropped compatriots reinstated their membership. Our 2024 dues notices are out. We 
have also reached out to our previous twenty-six drops to consider reactivating their 
membership. 

 

NATIONAL INITIATIVES:  Attakapas Chapter continues promoting NSSAR initiatives 
and has committees for the following awards programs: Eagle Scout, JROTC/ROTC, 
Public Service & Heroism, Patriotism, Orations, Elementary School Poster Contest and 
the chapter is working together with the DAR Galvez Chapter and Lafayette City on the 
America 250 Project.   

 

PATRIOT GRAVE MARKINGS: Attakapas assisted Compatriot Billy LeJeune on Oc-
tober 28

th
 with two separate grave markings at the old and historic Church cemeteries 

in Washington, LA and in Opelousas, LA. Attakapas Compatriots François, Hess, 
Domingue, Edwards, Ranney, Godwin, Clement, Angers and Chapman partici-
pated in these most impressive and outstanding events.   

 

 LASSAR CONGRESS:  Attakapas Chapter is hosting the State meeting on April 12 - 
14, 2024 for LASSAR President Randall Domingue at the Hilton Garden Inn in Lafay-
ette. As soon as possible, full details will be forwarded to the LASSAR secretary for 
distribution to all LASSAR Compatriots. 

 

CHAPTER BYLAWS:  During our November meeting, Attakapas Chapter revised its 
bylaws to better reflect current practices, including allowing our EXCOM to use the 
internet to conduct some of its routine business.  A committee-driven by-laws review 
such as this had not been done in at least 20 years.   

 

2024 CHAPTER OFFICERS:  During our recent Annual Meeting, we elected the Atta-
kapas Chapter 2024 officers: President Ed Chapman, Vice President Bill McCain, 
Treasurer Christian Rountree, Secretary Michael Edwards, Registrar Robert Hess, 
Chaplain Fr. Ken Domingue and Publicist Ed Chapman. They will be installed by 
LASSAR President Randall Domingue at our December 20th Christmas dinner meet-
ing at the Lafayette Petroleum Club. 

 

Patriotically submitted, 

Edwin M. Chapman 

President, LASSAR Attakapas Chapter 

Lafayette, Louisiana 

10 



Attakapas Chapter, LASSAR                                           

Lafayette, LA 

 SONS OF THE AMERICAN REVOLUTION 

LOUISIANA SOCIETY 
 

JROTC/ROTC Committee Report 

January 2024 

 

All chapter committee chairmen have been alerted to the 2024 deadlines that 
must be met to assure that LASSAR complies with deadlines established by the 
chairman of NSSAR JROTC/ROTC affairs.  Our local deadlines are: 

 No later than January 14, 2024, JROTC SMI's should begin urging their best high school junior cadets to start 

working on their essays and applications to compete for the "Enhanced Award" at the local, state and na-
tional levels. 

No later than March 1, 2024, ALL JROTC and ROTC unit SMI's should select the most outstanding who should 
receive the Bronze Medal (JROTC high school junior only) or Silver Medal (ROTC only).  The SMI has com-
plete discretion in determining the cadet and only one cadet per unit may be submitted to each LASSAR 
Chapter. 

No later than March 15, 2024, JROTC SMI 's should submit the one best "Enhanced Award" essay and applica-
tion to the appropriate LASSAR Chapter JROTC Committee Chairman. 

No later than April 1, 2024, LASSAR Chapter JROTC Chairmen should submit to the State Chairman the best 
"Enhanced Award" essay and application. 

All LASSAR Chapters are encouraged to continue vigorously promoting our JROTC and ROTC outstanding cadet rec-
ognition programs and to push for strong JROTC Enhanced Award participation and competition. 

LASSAR has sponsored two national first place winners in the JROTC Enhanced Award competitions in years past and 
we can do it again!  I am requesting that each of our chapters continue promoting the JROTC Enhanced Award to the 

maximum extent possible. 

Patriotically submitted, 

Edwin M. Chapman,  

Chairman, LASSAR JROTC/ROTC Outreach 
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Benjamin Tennille Chapter, LASSAR                                           

Monroe, LA 

 
 

Benjamin Tennille Chapter assisted the                                                      

Fort Miro Chapter LSDAR in                                                                                    

Wreaths Across America 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

The Chapter had 4 work days 

at the Tennille Cemetery 

in  Monroe  the site of the  

burial of Benjamin Tennille for 

whom the chapter was 

named.  

L-R:  Donna Stephenson, Cyndy Hardaker,        

Regent Fort Miro LSDAR, Pam Dupuy, Gary 

Thompson, King Scott, President Benjamin      

Tennille Chapter LSSAR, Trippe Faulk & Bo Shaw. 

The Chapter meets on 

Fridays at noon at Jade 

Garden Restaurant in 

Monroe. 
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Enemund Meullion Chapter, LASSAR                                             

Alexandria, LA 

 

 

City of Pineville Police Chief Darrell Basco introduced Patrolman First 
Class (PFC) Codiak Thompson, Basco's recommendation for the Law   
Enforcement Commendation Award.  Sawrie presented the award to 
Thompson.  Pictured: Basco, Thompson, and Sawrie. 

Sawrie presented Darrell Poole, PhD, with the Military Service Medal. 



Acting Chapter President 
Mike Sawrie presented     
Kelley Pears, PhD, with a 
Certificate of Appreciation 
and a LASSAR mug for his 
talk about PTSD.   
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Enemund Meullion Chapter, LASSAR                                             

Alexandria, LA 

 

 

Recipients of the Law           
Enforcement Commendation 
Award  —  Officers  Samuel 
Terrell and  Bobby Branton    
received the Law                   
Enforcement Commendation 
Award.  Sawrie also awarded 
Terrell with the Life Saving 
Award.  Pictured: Branton,   
Terrell, and Chad Gremillion. 
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Enemund Meullion Chapter, LASSAR                                             

Alexandria, LA 

 

 

Members met for the Annual 

Grave Marking of Chapter’s 

name sake Enemund      

Meullion along with members 

of LASSAR Ladies Auxiliary. 

President Mike Lee awards            
K. Michael Sawrie a Certificate of 
Appreciation for presiding over the 
September meeting. 
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Enemund Meullion Chapter, LASSAR                                             

Alexandria, LA 

 

 

 

 

 President Mike Lee presented Judge Shannon Gremillion with a Certificate of       
Appreciation for his talk about the history of the U.S. Constitution. 

Paul Birinyi, M.D., was inducted into the chapter.  Pictured with            
President Mike Lee, is Aubrey Birinyi, and first-line sponsor Brent Morock. 



Galvez Chapter, LASSAR                                                           

Shreveport, LA 
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The Vietnam Veterans Memorial Highway was  
dedicated with signs during a ceremony held at Fire 
Station 5 just west of Dixie Inn, LA on May 19. The 
dedication signs are located at mile marker 40 
(eastbound) and mile marker 43 (westbound) on  
Interstate 20. 

A large crowd of veterans and community leaders 
gathered for the highway dedication ceremony, 
showing that the highway signs are an important 
acknowledgment of Vietnam veterans service to the 
United States.  

Galvez Chapter Compatriot Jerry Madden           
recognized the need for increased recognition of 
Vietnam veterans in the spring of 2021 and initiated 
the highway sign project with LA-DOTD at that time 
and led the project through to its completion. 

LA State Representative Dr. Wayne McMahen 
pushed the highway dedication and sign approval 
through the legislature and was the first to donate to 
have the signs made. Compatriot Billy LeJeune, 
Oliver Polluck Chapter, was the primary benefactor 
of the project with the Daughter’s of the American 
Revolution also contributing. 

Galvez Chapter Vietnam Veteran Compatriot  Richard Campbell, Key 

Speaker, at Armed Forces Recognition Day Event 

An Armed Forces Day of Recognition celebration was held May 20, at the City Hall, in 

Minden, LA. A free lunch was provided by Lt. Governor Billy Nungesser and former 

Senator Ryan Gatti. The program to honor our Armed Forces began at noon with a    

special recognition of Vietnam veterans honoring the 50-year anniversary of the     

Presidential Proclamation for the departure of American troops from Vietnam.         

Compatriot Richard Campbell, Vietnam veteran (infantry – in country), spoke of his 

combat experiences 



Galvez Chapter, LASSAR                                                           

Shreveport, LA 
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Galvez Chapter displays SAR Flag 
at Greenwood Cemetery Memorial 
Day Weekend (Compatriots Bill 

Nichols and Fred Ott) 

Compatriot Brian Carberry Receives SAR           

Membership Certificate 

Compatriot Brian Carberry received his         
membership certificate for Patriot Sgt. Samuel          
Lancaster. 

Compatriot Carberry’s daughter Caroline 
was in attendance to observe him receiving his 
SAR certificate. 

Sgt. Lancaster served duty as horseman 
in Captain Elder's Company, Colonel Roebuck's 
Regiment - 15 Dec 1780 to 8 Sep 1781, SC    
Militia. He also served as a Sergeant in Captain 
William Smith's Troop Light  Dragoons,         
Thomas' Regt, Sumpter's Brigade, State Troops,  
beginning 1 Apr 1782 

Compatriot Dr. Richard Campbell    
Receives SAR’s 40 year Service 

Award. 

Compatriot Campbell has been 
a Compatriot of the Galvez Chapter 
since June 1979 and has more than 
earned the 40 year  Service           
Certificate. As a member of SAR he 
continues to represent SAR and      
extend our outreach throughout the 
Minden and Shreveport area.       
Compatriot Campbell is a Viet Nam 
veteran and he continues his           
patriotic dedication to this date. Along 
with receiving the 40 year Service 
Certificate, Dr. Campbell was awarded 
the America 250 Bronze medal       
certificate for his continued efforts to 
project the patriotic principles of our 
founding fathers. 



Galvez Chapter, LASSAR                                                           

Shreveport, LA 
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Compatriot Spencer Creech Earns                

Congressional Award 

Spencer Creech of Minden earned the 
Congressional Award for Youth Bronze Medal. 
During a Town Hall meeting at Bossier Parish 
Community College, Congressman Mike  
Johnson presented Spencer with a certificate 
from his office and a medal that was struck at 
the U.S. Mint. Spencer was also invited to 
open the meeting by leading the Pledge of   
Allegiance. 

Compatriot Jerry Madden served as 
Spencer’s program advisor. To earn the award, 
Spencer documented over 100 hours of com-
munity volunteer service in three categories: 
honoring  veterans, helping people in need, 
and historic  preservation. 

Established in 1979, the Congressional 
Award is the highest honor bestowed upon a 
youth civilian through the U.S. Senate and 
House of  Representatives.  Congress         
established the award to recognize initiative, 
service, and achievement in young people. 

Compatriot Fred Ott receives 
SAR America 250 Silver 

Medal Certificate 

Director of LSUS Heritage 

Center, Marty Young 

Director Young gave 
an excellent presentation on 
the exploring and opening of 
the Louisiana Territory after 
the purchase from France. 

Primary discussion 
involved the Lewis and Clark 
expedition with a side       
discussion about the         
exploration and discovery of 
the head waters of the Red 
River. 



Galvez Chapter, LASSAR    Shreveport, LA 

 

SAR and DAR Chapters Celebrate the Signing of the U.S. Constitution (Nov 21, 

2023) 

SAR Galvez Chapter and DAR Chapters Dorcheat – Bistineau, Pelican, and 
Shreveport sponsored the wreath placing ceremony to pay respect and honor to      
Patriots George Washington, Thomas Jefferson and James Madison at the Galvez     
Bi-centennial monument in Bossier City. 

To celebrate the Bi-centennial of the U.S. Constitution, The Galvez Chapter   
designed, constructed and placed the SAR monument at the Bossier City Government 
Complex in 1988. Ted Sherman, a local architect, agreed to design it and Compatriot 
Bill Snead persuaded Central Monument Company to carve and place it at the chosen 
site in Bossier City. 

Three historic patriots are depicted on the face of the monument —Washington, 
Jefferson, and Madison. George Washington, as our first President and Commander  
in Chief, is displayed in the middle. To his right is Thomas Jefferson, author of the  
Declaration of Independence and to his left is James Madison, the “Father” of the U.S. 
Constitution. 

“In celebration of the Bicentennial of the signing of the Constitution for the 
United States of America,” is inscribed on the front of the monument and “Praise the 
power that hath made and preserved us as nation and this be our motto ‘In God We 
Trust’” is inscribed on the back and the SAR seal is displayed. The Bi-centennial 
monument was dedicated September 21,1988. 
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On Friday, November 10, SAR Galvez 
Chapter President Jerry Madden and 
DAR Dorcheat-Bistineau Regent 
Cindy Madden presented a film on 
WW II “PT 305,” and distributed sacks 
loaded with socks, letters, flags,     
medallions and personal items to each 

Veteran in attendance. 

Galvez Chapter President Jerry  
Madden presents Col. Carl       
Thompson his membership certificate 
in the National Society of Sons of the 
American Revolution.  His patriot, 
Graves Eaves (1724-1810), was born 
in Northumberland, Virginia. His     
service to the Revolutionary War was 
to supply meat and produce to the 
military. Pictured L-R:  President 
Madden, Col. & Mrs. Thompson. 



General Philemon Thomas Chapter, LASSAR                                                          

Baton Rouge, LA                                                                               

. 
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The Banquet began with a prayer from GPT Chaplain, Neil Hohmann 
and the Pledge of Allegiance led by Compatriot Darrell McClung.  

Over 60 members and guests attended. 

 

2023 Constitution Week Banquet — September 22nd 

Greetings were received from the Louisiana State Society of SAR  
Secretary, Russ Godwin, Louisiana State Regent, National Society, 
DAR, Cheryl Whitlow Gott, and South Central Region VP, Children of 

the American Revolution, Michael Dunlap. 



General Philemon Thomas Chapter, LASSAR                                                          

Baton Rouge, LA                                                                               

. 
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250th Chairman,   
Derrick Spell          
presented the SAR 
America 250 Silver 
Medal to Mitch Pratt, 
Greg Lindsly, Neil 
Hohmann, and Paul 
Bergeron for their  
work on the 250th 

projects. 

GPT Chapter President, Mitch Pratt, 
presents the speaker for the        
October meeting, Franklin J. Foil, 
Louisiana State Senator - District 
16, and a former Navy JAG Officer 
with a certificate of  Appreciation 
for his powerful speech on "Public 

Service." 

GPT Chapter President  Pratt presented 
the Chapter Appreciation Certificate to 
Darrell Ourso for his Voluntary work with 

Scouting for numerous year. 

GPT Chapter President, Mitch  

Pratt presented the SAR Medal 
of Appreciation to Mrs. Laura 
Jones Dunlap a member of the 
John James Audubon Chapter, 
DAR for her work with the  
Children of the American  
Revolution and other patriotic 
projects supporting the DAR 

and SAR. 

 



General Philemon Thomas Chapter, LASSAR                                                          

Baton Rouge, LA                                                                               

. 
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General Philemon 

Thomas Chapter 

awards Denise 

Lindsly the SAR 

Bronze America 

250 medal.  She is 

the 1st non-

Compatriot to be 

awarded by the 

chapter.           

Presenting are 

President Mitch 

Pratt & America 

250 Chairman  

Derrick Spell 

The Chapter honored several members of the Louisiana State Police and 

award Sgt. Try Bellue with the SAR Life Saving Medal and Bar. On June 
5, Sgt. Bellue performed CPR for 17 minutes and helped save one     
gentleman's life. Awarding Sgt. Bellue were President Mitch Pratt and 
Registrar Derrick Spell. Congrats St. Bellue and thank you for your         
outstanding service to our community! 

https://www.facebook.com/LouisianaStatePolice?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWfPSFwxKrgYcTL7Ii2L4WNAmk-Maw3mhtnB4kyuw3XlqT5AlV-QJqhLh4pbZdyhaZujj01WtBBScuBQKRPBWPpLcuQBmxS8QIAjue82VO0DYWPIGVQHJdbtbd0ySHvCkT81dTCc266I0xkcMphYBrf9uVmaqw2h43t6K5Af0W8AY7U2K8doDNyqMEC-f14L9g&__
https://www.facebook.com/mitch.pratt.56?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWfPSFwxKrgYcTL7Ii2L4WNAmk-Maw3mhtnB4kyuw3XlqT5AlV-QJqhLh4pbZdyhaZujj01WtBBScuBQKRPBWPpLcuQBmxS8QIAjue82VO0DYWPIGVQHJdbtbd0ySHvCkT81dTCc266I0xkcMphYBrf9uVmaqw2h43t6K5Af0W8AY7U2K8doDNyqMEC-f14L9g&__tn__=-
https://www.facebook.com/derrick.spell.718?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWfPSFwxKrgYcTL7Ii2L4WNAmk-Maw3mhtnB4kyuw3XlqT5AlV-QJqhLh4pbZdyhaZujj01WtBBScuBQKRPBWPpLcuQBmxS8QIAjue82VO0DYWPIGVQHJdbtbd0ySHvCkT81dTCc266I0xkcMphYBrf9uVmaqw2h43t6K5Af0W8AY7U2K8doDNyqMEC-f14L9g&__tn_


General Philemon Thomas Chapter, LASSAR                                                          

Baton Rouge, LA                                                                               

Veterans Day Program 11-10-2023                                                                      

. 
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L-R:  Greg Lindsly,         

secretary, Paul Bergeron 

color guard, Steve      

Kubicek, 2024 chapter 

President elect, Derrick 

Spell, program MC and 

Chapter Registrar, and 

Neil Hohmann, Color 

guard and Chaplain      

welcoming our guest with 

the Pledge of Allegiance, 

prayer, America’s Creed, 

etc. 

Paul Bledsoe, 1st VP elect for 2024 presented 

the History of General Philemon Thomas as 

our guest watched.   

Kenneth Higginbotham, 

2024 Board Member at 

Large, presented the 

History of Veterans Day 



General Philemon Thomas Chapter, LASSAR                                                          

Baton Rouge, LA                                                                               

Veterans Day Program 11-10-2023                                                                      

. 
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Mitch Pratt, chapter President and Derrick Spell Registrar presented the Military Service to 

Neil Hohmann, far left, and Ken Higginbotham.   Paul Heytman Received the War Service 

Medal. 

Members & guests at General Philemon Thomas Veterans 

Day Program, Baton Rouge National Cemetery. 



General Philemon Thomas Chapter, LASSAR                                                          

Baton Rouge, LA                                                                            
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Congrats to Compatriot Cliff Normand! Cliff was first recipient of the new Henry Knox 

Achievement Medal for his work with the Battle of Baton Rouge Event this year.  

Congrats to Compatriots 
Norman Bacon (left) and 
Neil Hohmann (middle) 
for earning the SAR 
Meritorious Service 
Medal for their long and 
faithful service to      
General Philemon    
Thomas Chapter of    
Baton Rouge, LA Society 
SAR! Presenting them 
with the awards is    
President Mitch Pratt. 
(right) 

https://www.facebook.com/SARGPT?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWgNKAG-7yVpBMKYND1ApRO0uMbNMGIzUACOF-gbWmuwOwHS951p9dInD2-bsIYLrHvo7OxsMYtIxUQKVUfUCEMQiFq5fIEiTq0xu5O4h1kq3muPxxyHlaqmYN-sYdKOJ9Lps4xdT4IG_Cyg8zsjDg5smrr3QmM23_XILy-lBbeRYb-TUy-EsqDu7XDuYqh_7E&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/SARGPT?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWgNKAG-7yVpBMKYND1ApRO0uMbNMGIzUACOF-gbWmuwOwHS951p9dInD2-bsIYLrHvo7OxsMYtIxUQKVUfUCEMQiFq5fIEiTq0xu5O4h1kq3muPxxyHlaqmYN-sYdKOJ9Lps4xdT4IG_Cyg8zsjDg5smrr3QmM23_XILy-lBbeRYb-TUy-EsqDu7XDuYqh_7E&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/SARGPT?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWgNKAG-7yVpBMKYND1ApRO0uMbNMGIzUACOF-gbWmuwOwHS951p9dInD2-bsIYLrHvo7OxsMYtIxUQKVUfUCEMQiFq5fIEiTq0xu5O4h1kq3muPxxyHlaqmYN-sYdKOJ9Lps4xdT4IG_Cyg8zsjDg5smrr3QmM23_XILy-lBbeRYb-TUy-EsqDu7XDuYqh_7E&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/SARGPT?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWgNKAG-7yVpBMKYND1ApRO0uMbNMGIzUACOF-gbWmuwOwHS951p9dInD2-bsIYLrHvo7OxsMYtIxUQKVUfUCEMQiFq5fIEiTq0xu5O4h1kq3muPxxyHlaqmYN-sYdKOJ9Lps4xdT4IG_Cyg8zsjDg5smrr3QmM23_XILy-lBbeRYb-TUy-EsqDu7XDuYqh_7E&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/mitch.pratt.56?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWgNKAG-7yVpBMKYND1ApRO0uMbNMGIzUACOF-gbWmuwOwHS951p9dInD2-bsIYLrHvo7OxsMYtIxUQKVUfUCEMQiFq5fIEiTq0xu5O4h1kq3muPxxyHlaqmYN-sYdKOJ9Lps4xdT4IG_Cyg8zsjDg5smrr3QmM23_XILy-lBbeRYb-TUy-EsqDu7XDuYqh_7E&__tn__=-


George Washington 

Chapter, LASSAR                                           

New Orleans, LA                                                                           

. 
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George Washington Chapter 

LASSAR joins the  LSDAR 

Southeast District  to dedicate 

the 250th Patriot Marker, Friday, 

October 22, 2023 at Veterans 

Memorial Square, Metairie, 

LA 

Council member Van 
Vrancken was instrumental 
in having the marker 
placed and arranged for 
the Jefferson parish sheriff 
office provide the color 
guard and traffic control to 
protect pedestrians.  

Jefferson Parish Council Member Jennifer 
Van Vrancken and Mary Ellen Menge,  
Southeast District Director 



George Washington Chapter, LASSAR                                           

New Orleans, LA                                                                           

. 
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Mrs. Cheryl Gott, LSDAR 

State Regent. 

LSDAR Member Bobbi 

Foster, 250th Anniversary 

State Chairman 

Councilwoman Van 

Vracken and George 

Washington LASSAR 

Chapter President, 

Kirk Bellard.   

George Washington Chapter President Kirk Bellard 

and  Oliver Pollock LSDAR Past Regent  Ann Bellard 

More Photos from Patriot 

Marker Dedication 



James Huey Chapter, LASSAR                                                              

West Monroe, LA 
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Chapter President, Ted Brode, presented a program on “ The Beginning of 

the Canadian Campaign during the American Revolutionary War”.  At this 

meeting the chapter finalized its design for the Chapter’s Guidon. 

 Ted Brode presented  a program on “The Battle of Quebec”  to  

members at the October Chapter meeting. 



James Huey Chapter, LASSAR                                                              

West Monroe, LA 
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James Huey Chapter Members attend  LSDAR’s Chief Tusquahoma Chapter’s Grave 

Marking Ceremony for our Chapter’s namesake James Huey on Monday, November 6, 

2023  at 10 a.m. at the Bryan Cemetery, Alton Mill Road, Calhoun, LA.  L-R:  Eddie 

Emory, Ben Simmons (descendant of James Huey), 

Steve Ray, Chris LeGuin, Fred Hamilton, and Gerald 

Graves. 



James Huey Chapter, LASSAR    West Monroe, LA 

 

 

The November    

meeting was held at 

President Ted Brode’s 

home for a       

Thanksgiving meal.  

Members donated 

items for the       

Northeast Louisiana 

Veteran’s Home in 

Monroe. 850 plus 

items were donated.  

L-R:  Chapter      

President Ted Brode; 

Chris LeGuin, Steve 

Ray, Gerald Graves, 

and Fred Hamilton.  

Chapter President Ted Brode 

presents Certificates of                       

Membership to new member 

Chris Leguin and his son, Scott 

LeGuin.  Their ancestor is John 

Pennock of Virginia 
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James Huey Chapter, LASSAR                                                           

West Monroe, LA 

 

 
The Chapter sent tea to the Boston 

Tea Party Ships & Museum to help 

celebrate the  Boston Tea Party 250th 

Anniversary on December 16,2023 

In December, Chapter members delivered items collected for the Northeast Louisiana 

Veterans Home.  L-R:  Fred Hamilton, Ted Brode, Chapter President, Rebecca Cates, 

Director of the VA home, and Steve Ray. 
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Chief Tusquahoma Chapter, LSDAR                                                           

West Monroe , LA                                                                                         

Kicks off Veterans Week 2023                                                         

with a grave marking for                                                                

Revolutionary Soldier James Huey 
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Chief Tusquahoma Chapter, LSDAR                                                           

West Monroe , LA                                                                                          

Kicks off Veterans Week 2023                                                         

with a grave marking for                                                                

Revolutionary Soldier James Huey 
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Chief Tusquahoma Chapter, LSDAR, members Barbara Gewin,         

Recording Secretary, Frances Ganco, Chaplain, Kate McLendon,       

Regent, and Betsy Havens, Vice-Regent 

West Ouachita High School  Navy ROTC 

LSDAR State Regent Cheryl Gott brings 

Greetings from the State Society 

Greetings from the James 

Huey Chapter SAR given by 

Fred Hamilton, Chapter 

Registrar 



Chief Tusquahoma Chapter, LSDAR                                                           

West Monroe , LA                                                                                         

Kicks off Veterans Week 2023                                                         

with a grave marking for                                                                

Revolutionary Soldier James Huey 

 
 
 
 

 

35 

Rev. Larry  

Walters of     

Indian Village 

Community 

Church        

presents       

biography of 

James Huey 

Benjamin Simmons, a 4th great grandson of Revolutionary   

Soldier James Huey places wreath and is the recipient of the          

Hannah White Arnett Medal from the Chief Tusquahoma   

Chapter.  L-R: Betsy Havens, Ben Simmons, & Kate McLendon 

Taps played by Mr. 

Robin Roark 



Natchitoches Chapter, LASSAR                                                          

Natchitoches, LA        
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Past Chapter President Sandy McNeely was awarded the Patriot Medal by 
the Louisiana SAR for his long and faithful service.  McNeely had served 
as Chapter President for 10 years.  Chapter President Tony L. Vets        
informed the members that the Patriot Medal is awarded only by a state 
society, and states are allowed to give one for every 500 members.        
Louisiana is allowed two medals per year. It is the highest award given for 
service at the state or chapter level. This medal is presented only to       
individuals and may be received ONLY once. It represents long, faithful 
and outstanding service at the state and/or chapter level.  The medal is  
silver color and bears the portrait of Compatriot General of the Army  
Douglas MacArthur on the obverse within the inscription, "The National 
Society of the Sons of the American Revolution."  The medal is suspended 
from a chest ribbon of royal blue color. The design for the medal was     
selected by Compatriot MacArthur. He received the first medal, presented              
posthumously at his tomb in Norfolk, Virginia, on October 19, 1964, where 
it is on permanent display. 
 
Joining Vets in making the presentation to McNeely is Past VPG and State 
President James A. Morock, MD. 

Compatriot Sandy McNeely receives LASSAR Patriot Medal 



Oliver Pollock Chapter, LASSAR                                                          

Lake Charles, LA        
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On Behalf of the Oliver Pollock Chapter, Lake Charles Louisiana,        
Compatriot Bill LeJeune awarded 2 Law Enforcement Commendation 
Medals and one Heroism Medals to 3 Vernon Parish Deputies. Deputies 
Sandell received the heroism for saving a life and the Commendation for 
putting in overtime during the wildfire outbreaks in SW Louisiana. Deputies 
Barbee and Harris were awarded the Commendation for providing         
lifesaving assistance to unresponsive subjects in two separate incidences. 
Both Deputies, Barbee and Sandell, received previous recognition from 
the Sheriff. . 

L-R:  Deputy Timothy Harris; Bill LeJeune; Deputy Tyler Sandell; & Deputy 
Aaron Barbee 

 



Saint Landry Project                                                                       

A LASSAR 250TH Anniversary Event                                                                       

Church Landing, Yellow  Fever Cemetery                                       

Washington, LA     October 28, 2023 
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Saint Landry Project                                                                                           

LASSAR 250TH Anniversary Event                                                                                                           

Washington, LA     Opelousas, LA                                                 

October 28, 2023 
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Saint Landry Project                                                                                                                                        

LASSAR 250TH Anniversary Event                                                                                                           

Washington, LA     Opelousas, LA                                                 

October 28, 2023 
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Compatriot Bill LeJeune, St. 

Landry Project Chairman 



Saint Landry Project                                                                                                         

LASSAR 250TH Anniversary                                                                                                            

Washington, LA                                                                                   

Opelousas, LA                                                                                           

October 28, 2023 
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Bill LeJuene, Events Director, 

Cheryl Gott, LSDAR State 

Regent, Ted Brode & Dr.  

Derrick Spell, Master of 

Ceremonies 

Compatriot John Francois, Keynote Speaker,   

Attakapas Chapter 



 

Saint  Landry Project                                                                                           

LASSAR 250TH Anniversary Event                                                                                                           

Washington, LA     Opelousas, LA                                                 

October 28, 2023 
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Members of Louisiana & Texas SAR Color Guard 

Compatriot Mitch 

Pratt, speaks on 

250th Anniversary   

of the Revolutionary 

War 



Saint Landry Project                                                                                           

LASSAR 250TH Anniversary Event                                                                                                           

Washington, LA     Opelousas, LA                                                 

October 28, 2023 
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Saint Landry Project                                                                                

A LASSAR 250TH  Anniversary Event                                   

Saint Landry Catholic Church Cemetery                                      

Opelousas, LA    October 28, 2023 

 

44 



Here is the link to this website: 

https://revolutionarywarrarities.podbean.com/ 
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https://revolutionarywarrarities.podbean.com/


Upcoming Happenings 2023-2024       

2/23-25/2024    Alabama SAR State Meeting, Hoover, AL 

2/29-3/2/2024 NSSASR Spring Leadership, Louisville, KY 

3/15-17/2024  Tennessee SAR State Meeting, Cleveland, TN 

3/22-24/2024  Mississippi SAR State Meeting, Gulf Coast, MS 

4/5-7/2024  Louisiana SAR State Meeting, Lafayette, LA 

7/10-16/2024  NSSAR Congress, Lancaster, PA 

10/2-5/2024  NSSAR Fall Leadership, Louisville, KY           

                                                                                                                                         

Did you know! 

    The current NSSAR approved future Congress locations are: 

  2025  135th Annual NSSAR Congress, New London, CT    

 2026     136th Annual NSSAR Congress, Greensboro, NC                                                                                                     

 2027  137th Annual NSSAR Congress, New Orleans, LA 

And Did You Know?         

 Louisiana Society Sons of the American Revolution is in the NSSAR Southern 

District.  Other states in this District are:  Alabama, Mississippi, and Tennessee.  

Check out the Southern District Webpage at http://www.tnssar.org/sd-sar-htm        
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Wanted Back issues of the  Pelican Patriot                                                                                              

prior to July 2012 

 We are looking for back issues of the Pelican Patriot prior to July 2012.   

 Compatriot Donald T. Riger began the Pelican Patriot many years ago.  He was 

a member of the Oliver Pollock Chapter in Lake Charles and later in the Natchitoches 

Chapter in Natchitoches. 

 Anyone having any of these back issues please let me know. 

Thank you. 

Fred Hamilton                                                                                                        
Editor, Pelican Patriot                                                                                                       

3733hamilton@gmail.com 



Mike Deeter 

LASSAR Registrar 

2664 Long Lake Dr 

Shreveport, LA 71106 

(318) 469-6398 
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Fess for Applications Updated 



Life Membership Form for NSSAR 
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Life Membership Form for LASSAR 
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2021-2022 LASSAR Officers 

  

President: Randall Domingue (ATA) randalldomingue@ymail.com 

1st VP:  Jeffrey W. Nolen (OP)  jeffreynolen3156@gmail.com                                                                                                       

2nd VP: John Francois (ATT)  jfrancois1@earthlink.net                

3rd VP:  Fred Hamilton (JH)         3733hamiltonh@gmail.com 

Secretary: Russ Godwin (OP)  frgodwin@yahoo.com 

Asst. Sec: Jerry Maden (GAL)  jmadden 50@yahoo.com 

Treasurer:  Bill LeJeune (OP)              campljn@yahoo.com                                  

Chaplain: K. Mike Sawrie (EM)  mike.sawrie@yahoo.com     

Chancellor:  Bradley T. Hayes (GW)            bthayesq@gmail.com                                                                

Surgeon: James Morock, Sr. M.D. (EM)    jamkma@aol.com                                                                                 

Registrar: Michael Deeter  (GAL)         mldeeter@aol.com                         

Historian: Steve Ray (JH )                          kermitt1141@aol.com                                                            

Genealogist:    Patrick T. Dye (GW)             ptdservicesolutions@yahoo.com 

The  LASSAR  Chairman         

appointed for SAR Library. 

Chris Achee of the General 

Philemon Thomas Chapter, 

He serves as our state point      

of contact for the NSSAR     

Genealogical Library.  He will 

keep us informed of items of 

interest to our state society 

as well as our advocate for 

the NSSAR  Genealogical 

Library.   

His contact is: 

Christopher  Achee 

38244 Mindi Ct. 

Gonzales, LA. 70737-6086 

(225) 229-0838 

c.w.achee@gmail.com 

If you have any news you’d like 

to have included in the next PELICAN PATRIOT, send it to Fred Hamilton at 

3733hamilton@gmail.com . 
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Directors:  

Andre Blanchard (ATC)              anbphd@gmail.com       

Edwin M. P. Chapman (ATT) edwin.chapman@lusfiber.net 

Gervais Compton (EM)   bbq-man3@suddenlink.net  

Eric Irby (EM)               anvilmeister@gmail.com       

Michael Deeter (GAL)  mldeeter@aol.com  

Derrick Spell GPT)  derrickspell1@cox.net                           
Gerald Schroeder (GW) gerald.schroeder 1961l@outlook.com                  
Steve Ray (JH)             kermitt1411l@aol.com                                 
Tony Vets (NAT)  tonyvets@bellsouth.net                            
Joel Whitehead (PGR)  JoelWhitehead75@outlook.com                  
Jeffrey W. Nolen (OP)           jeffreynolen 3156@yahoo.com        

   Past Presidents: 

Jeffrey W. Nolen  jeffreynolen3156@yahoo.com   
James T. Schneider  jamestschneider@gmail.com       
Chris Achee (GPT)              c.w.achee@gmail.com                 
Bradley T. Hayes (GW)              bthayesq@gmail.com                      
Ted Brode (JH)      jtbrode@comcast.net                                                      

                                                                           

 

National Trustees from the Southern District:                                                            

Trustee:    Jeffrey W/ Nolen (OP)           jeffreynolen3156@yahool.com                                                                                   

 Alt. Trustee :  Bradley T. Hayes (GW)   jbthayesq@gmail.com 

mailto:jerrhayn@yahoo.com
mailto:liontree@bellsouth.net
mailto:NUmholtz@aol.com
mailto:NUmholtz@aol.com
mailto:marcbud@comcast.net
mailto:bogator1228@aol.com
mailto:liontree@bellsouth.net
mailto:NUmholtz@aol.com
mailto:jmckay@mckaylawfirm.net
mailto:jamkma@aol.com
mailto:Clifford.Normand@att.net
mailto:Kermitt1141@aol.com
mailto:jimjones09@gmail.com
mailto:c.w.achee@gmail.com
mailto:fredh@suddenlink.net
mailto:liontree@bellsouth.net
mailto:NUmholtz@aol.com
mailto:NUmholtz@aol.com
mailto:liontree@bellsouth.net
mailto:NUmholtz@aol.com
mailto:NUmholtz@aol.com
mailto:liontree@bellsouth.net
mailto:fredh@suddenlink.net
mailto:fredh@suddenlink.net
mailto:fredh@suddenlink.net
mailto:fredh@suddenlink.net
mailto:fredh@suddenlink.net
mailto:liontree@bellsouth.net
mailto:liontree@bellsouth.net
mailto:liontree@bellsouth.net
mailto:fredh@suddenlink.net
mailto:jamkma@aol.com
mailto:jerrhayn@yahoo.com


ALEXANDRIA - Enemund Meullion Chapter 

Mike Lee, Pres. –  mikeatcenla@suddenlink.com 
Brent Morock, Sec. – teqrecon@gmail.com                      
Website - http://sites.google.com/site/emclassar            
Meets every other monthly at noon on 3rd Saturday, plus 
October @ Fort Randolph, Pineville 

  

BATON ROUGE -  General Philemon Thomas Chapter 

Mitch Pratt, Pres. –   mitch.pratt@att.net                                                                 

Greg Lindsly, Sec. – greglindsly@yahoo.com                                 

Visit our Facebook page:  General Philemon Thomas    

Chapter of Baton Rouge, LA Society SR                                                    

1st Friday of each month at noon, except July.  Contact 

Chapter for more information. 

 

  

COVINGTON/MANDEVILLE - 

Pierre Georges Rousseau Chapter 

Rodney McKelroy, Pres.  –  Rodney.McKelroy@usdoj.gov           
Paul Guidry, Sec.– phgj2000@aol.com                          
Meets April, September & December                                
Contact Chapter for more information 

 

LAKE CHARLES - Southwest Louisiana Chapter 

Jeff  Nolen, Pres. – jefferynolen3156@gmail.com                 
Andy Buckley, Sec. – andybuckely1224@gmail.com                          
No regular meetings – Memorial Day Avenue of Flags     
Contact Chapter for more information 

  

LAFAYETTE – Attakapas Chapter 

Ed Chapman, Pres. – edwin.chapman@lusfiber.net                                                   
Michael Edwards, Sec. – medwardsphone@bellsouth.net                                       
Meets Monthly except  June, July & August on 3rd         
Wednesday @  the Petroleum Club, Lafayette  

MONROE - Benjamin Tennille Chapter                                                           

Rod Guy, Pres. –  rodguy100i@ yahoo.com                             

L. Scott King, DDS, Sec. – kingscott@drkingscott.com                               

Meets monthly at noon on 2nd Monday                                          

@ Jade Garden Restaurant, Monroe 

  

NATCHITOCHES – Natchitoches Chapter                                        

Tony Vets, Pres. – tonyvets@bellsouth.net                       

Tony Vets, Sec.  – tonyvets@bellsouth.net                  

Monthly at noon  on 3
rd

 Saturday                                                                 

@ Merci-Beaucoup Restaurant, Natchitoches 

 

 NEW ORLEANS - George Washington Chapter 

Kirk F. Bellard, MD, Pres.  – kfbellard@aol.com                                 

Bill Renaudin, Sec. –  renaudin2000@gmail.com                                                    

Meets every other month (Jan/Mar/May/Sep/Nov) @ 11:30 

a.m. on2nd 
t
 Wednesday at the Southern Yacht Club; during 

“Summer Recess” (Jun/Jul/Aug) @ 11;30 a.m. at Two 

Tony’s Restaurant; during Feb/Arp/Oct/Dec the meetings are 

weekend/evening affairs at the SYC (George Washington’s 

Birthday, Lexington & Concord, Victory at Yorktown ban-

quest + Annual Meeting/Christmas Party                        

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/george washington-

chapterLASAR/ 

SHREVEPORT- Galvez Chapter                                                                

Jerry W. Madden, Pres. -jmadden50@yahoo.com                                                                                                           

Mike Deeter, Sec. – mldeeter@aol.com                                                  

Meets monthly at 11:30 am on 3
rd

 Tuesday                                                

@ Petroleum Club, Shreveport 

 

WEST MONROE - James Huey Chapter                                                       

Theodore H. Brode, Pres. – tbrode@comcast.net                           

Steve Ray, Sec.—  Kermitt1141@aol.com                                    

Meets monthly on 4
th
 Tuesday  (Except Dec. )                             

@ BBQ West, West Monroe 6:30 pm 

 

THIBODAUX  - Atchafalaya Chapter                                         

Randall Domingue, Pres.— randalldomingue@ymail.com                             

Hayes Bailly, Sec.— baillyhayes@yahool.com                                

Contact Chapter for more information. 

LASSAR’s Pelican Patriot                                        
William F. “Fred” Hamilton, Editor                        
1711 Broadway Ave                                                        
Ruston LA  71270                                            
Email: 3733hamilton@gmail.com                            
Phone:   318-255-1946 (home)       

Visit the LASSAR WEBSITE @ www.lassar.org 
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LASSAR COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN 

 

 

Membership Committee — Chairman, Dr. James Morock      JAMKAM@AOL.COM 

Nominating Committee — Chairman, Jeffery Nolen  jefferynolen3156@gamil.com 

Finance Committee — Chairman Bill LeJeune    camplyn@yahoo.com  

Communications Committee — Chairman, Fred Hamilton  3733hamilton@gmail.com     
Pelican Patriot  (Fred Hamilton – Program Manager)                                                         
Website (Tony Vets – Program Manager)  tonyvets@bellsouth.net                                          
CAR Liaison  (Fred Hamilton – Program Manager)                                                                              
DAR Liaison (Jerry Madden – Program Manager)  jmadden50@yahoo.com                                   
Out Reach to Schools (VACANT – Program Manager 

 Patriotism Committee – Chairman Bill LeJeune                                                                     
Americanism (Bill LeJenue – Program Manager)                                                                           
Flag Display & Etiquette  (Bill LeJenue – Program Manager)                                                    
America 250 (Dr. Derrick Spell – Program Manager)    derrickspell@cox.net                                                         
Veterans (Bill LeJeune – Program Manager)                                                                                            
Public Service & Heroism  (Dr. James Morock – Program Manager) 

Youth & Teacher Awards Committee – Chairman Lawrence Martin Capuder                      
 eaglecompatriot@outlook.com                                                                                         
Eagle Scout Program (Lawrence Martin Capuder – Program Manager)                                         
Orations Contests  (Mitch Pratt – Program Manager) mitch.pratt@att.net                                          
History Teacher Award (Admiral Joel Whitehead – Program Manager)                                           
 JoelWhitehead75@outlook.com                                                                                                          
Knight Essay Contest (VACANT – Program Manager)                                                                                       
Poster & Brochure Competition (Steve Ray – Program Manager) 
 kermitt1141@aol.com 

SAR Committee – Chairman Russ Godwin  frgodwin@yahoo.com                                               
G.W. Endownment Fund (Leonard Rohrbaugh – Program Manager)                                             
 Leonard.Rohrbough@c-a-m.com                                                                                                 
Grave Marking (Steve Ray – Program Manager)                                                                                    
Color Guard (Ted Brode – Program Manager)  tbrode@comcast.net                                                           
By-Laws (Russ Godwin – Program Manager)                                                                                          
Medals & Awards (Tony Vets – Program Manager)   

ROTC/JROTC COMMITTEE - Chairman & Program Manager Edwin Chapman           

 edwin.chapman@lusfier.net 

 

 

mailto:JAMKAM@AOL.COM
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mailto:joelwhitehead75@outlook.com
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mailto:edwin.chapman@lusfier.net
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SAR BERNARDO DE GALVEZ Medal Front View 

 http://lassar.org/uploads/3/4/3/4/34343076/galvez_medal_revised_jul2023.pdf  

http://lassar.org/uploads/3/4/3/4/34343076/galvez_medal_revised_jul2023.pdf
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SAR BERNARDO DE GALVEZ Medal Back View 

 http://lassar.org/uploads/3/4/3/4/34343076/galvez_medal_revised_jul2023.pdf  

http://lassar.org/uploads/3/4/3/4/34343076/galvez_medal_revised_jul2023.pdf


SOUTHERN DISTRICT SAR MEMBERSHIP MEDAL 

The Southern District SAR Membership Medal was approved, 
as submitted, by the 2015 SAR Medals and Awards committee at 
the Spring Leadership meeting in Louisville. The VPG will have 
medals for sale.  
The Medal is available, without restriction, to any member of 
the Alabama, Louisiana, Mississippi and/or Tennessee societies. 
As planned, 100 medals were presold and ordered for            
production. Distribution will begin at the Southern District 
SAR Meeting at Congress. A new District Logo is a residual 
benefit.  

Proceeds from the sale of the medal will support the Walter Buchanan “Buck” Meek 
Award Fund that recognizes the state society with the largest numerical increase of 
George Washington Endowment Fund members.   Special thanks are extended to the 
District Logo/Emblem Committee who made this possible – Michael P. Schenk (MS), 
Chair, Thomas E. Jacks (LA), James K. Stone (TN), James (Jim) J. Thweatt (TN), Thomas 
Robert (Bob) Thomas (AL), and Michael (Mike) C. Wells (AL). Also, I am especially ap-
preciative that the Valentine Sevier SAR Chapter and its Treasurer Cleo G. Hogan agreed 
to serve the Treasury role during initial medals sales.    
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 LSCAR      News 
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CAR STATE OFFICERS & SENIORS 2023-2024 



 LSCAR      News 

 

CAR STATE PROJECT & THEME                                       

“Growing Together in C.A.R.” 

58 



 
 

 

 

The Ladies Auxiliary of the                                                        

Louisiana Society                                                          

Sons of the  American Revolution 
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Ladies attending the Fall Board Meeting in September.  

Front row L-R:  Cheryl Morock Vice-President; Freida    

Hamilton, Liane Blanchard.  Back Row L-R:  Rhonda 

Godwin, Treasurer; Teresa Compton, Secretary;  Diana 

Bailly, Cindy Madden; Arlene Domingue, Martha      

Whitehead, Karen Vets President; Marlene Sawrie 
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